
South Harringay School 

Pemberton Road 

London 

N4 1BA 

T. 020 8340 2757 

E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk  

South Harringay  School  

Thursday 19 December 2024 

Dear Parent/Carer, 

 

 

Choir Visits Peregrine House  

Last Friday, our choir made a return visit to Peregrine 
House. They took along some decorations to brighten 
up the communal area and sang a range of carols 
beautifully. It was another, very special event, that 
was especially enjoyed by the residents, as well as the 
staff and the children. You can see pictures of the visit here 

 

 

School Lunch Taster Sessions 

Over the last two weeks, we have had our 
second group of parents from Years 1, through 
to 6, come in to taste our school dinners.  Don’t 
worry if you haven’t had a chance to try our 
lunches yet!  The next opportunity is scheduled 
for the new year, and there will be more 
opportunities over the course of the school year. 
Do look out for the letter which will inform you 
of specific days for each year group.   Please 
remember that we can only accommodate one 
parent per family and taster sessions are only by invitation.  You do not 
automatically attend by just completing the Google form. 

 

 

Christmas Decoration Day  

On Wednesday, December 4th, Year 1, Year 2, and our 
parent volunteers had a wonderful time at our annual 
Christmas decoration morning. The children made 
baubles, puppets, wreaths, paper chains, and so much 
more. You can see these amazing decorations displayed 
in the infant hall and around the school. Merry Christmas, everyone! Our 
Junior Hall also looks amazing, covered with snowflakes, made by the 
children. You can see pictures of the day here 

 

Christmas Dinners 

Last Friday, we had our Christmas dinners in both the Infant and Junior 
School. The catering team went all out and created a delicious meal which 
included an array of special Christmas desserts. We 
all had a great time.  You can see pictures of the 
amazing food on offer here. 

Guitar, Violin and Cello 
Concerts 
 
All children in Year 4 and 
some children from Years 
5 and 6 showed off 
weeks of hard work dur-
ing their guitar, violin and 
cello concerts.  We were 
all very impressed at how 
much progress they have 
made already.  Both con-
certs were an impressive 
display of great 
learning and 
beautiful music.  
Well done!  

Christmas Concerts and 
Nativity  
 
Last week, Reception 
held two wonderful per-
formances of Whoopsie 
Daisy Angel for their par-
ent and carers.  The chil-
dren were very excited to 
perform to their parents 
and did a fantastic job 
singing and performing on 
both days.  You can see 
pictures of the perfor-
mance here. 

https://southharringayschools.co.uk/the-choir-create-christmas-cheer/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/key-stage-1-christmas-decoration-day/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/christmas-dinner/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/christmas-dinner/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/christmas-concerts/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/christmas-concerts/
https://southharringayschools.co.uk/christmas-concerts/


 
 
 

 

 

 

 

Our mathletes for this week: Stanley (4 Poplar) 1890 points 

Our mathletes for last week: Eren  (6 Acer) 2720 points  

                         

 Our mathlete class for this week:  2 Chestnut 

Our mathlete class last week:  6 Maple 
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The project
Mulalley was appointed by the London Borough 
of Haringey to carry out window repair works to 
your school, with an anticipated completion date 
of June 2025.

The works
•	 Approx. 70% of timber windows have been 

fitted. 

•	 100% metal windows have been fitted. 

•	 We are continuing with minor external fabric 
repairs, roof repairs and cleaning.

A word from us
The team would like to thank you for your 
patience during the works and apologise for 
any inconvenience while works progress. We 
know construction and refurbishment work, by 
its nature, can be disruptive to your school and 
our aim is to minimise any impact it may have. 
Your cooperation is important to us and highly 
appreciated.

Key members of the Team 

Martin Noone
Construction Project 

Manager 
07810 151006

Ricky McStay
Contracts Manager

07985 890227

Queries or concerns
You are welcome to discuss any questions or 
concerns that you may have by calling Martin 
Noone, Construction Project Manager - 07810 
151006 or Ricky McStay, Contracts Manager - 
07985 890227.

Site Safety
Site Safety is very important - keep children 
safe!

Whilst every precaution is taken to ensure the 
safety of everyone in and near the work areas, 
we would ask for your full cooperation in helping 
us carry out the works in the safest possible 
manner. 

Please:

•	 Do not enter the site/work areas

•	 Please make sure children understand they 
should not climb any scaffolding

•	 Do not climb hoarding/access gates 

•	 Keep away from the work areas at all times 

•	 If you see any suspicious behaviour out 
of hours, please contact our Construction 
Project Manager 

Welcome to our first newsletter for South Harringay Primary School
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Social value for South Harringay School

Mulalley’s social value team have been busy in the community surrounding South Harringay School, 
supporting several initiatives a few of which are highlighted below:

Debden Community Garden Terrace
Mulalley made a donation to Debden Terrace Community Garden, a project that aims to support 
residents suffering food poverty and also with an aim to create community cohesion.

Infants Playground
Assistant Social Value Manager - Amber Perrier popped down to South Harringay Primary School to 
present School Business Manager Michael Gordon with a cheque toward the renovation of the infant 
school playground, we hope that everyone is enjoying all the improvements.

Playground Benches
Mulalley have also purchased 
4 new benches for the infant 
playground to provide some 
additional seating for students.
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